Graduate Council Minutes

April 11, 2008

The Graduate Council met on Friday, April 11, 2008 at 1:00 pm in the Rogers Room, University Center.

Members present: D. Burke, M. Bauer, C. Cooper, B. Gastle, M. Fenton, S. Higgins, K. Ivey, B. Jones, W. Knepper, K. Lunnen, 

J. Menickelli, M. Smith, D. Sally, S. Tonnsen and J. Zhang

Members absent: A. Denson, J. Mallory, S. Minor and K. Pennington

Others present: E. Frazier

Announcements 




Debra Burke, Mimi Fenton, Wes Knepper, Justin Menickelli, Scott Minor and Kevin Pennington  

completed their term on the Graduate Council
 and were thanked for their service.


Graduate School will hiring a new receptionist this month.












The 16th Annual Graduate Research Symposium held on March 27, 2008 was a very successful event.  One hundred students participated during the day.
The Faculty Research Reception held on April 9, 2008 was well attended.  There are plans to combine this event with other research recognition celebrations in 2008.

New officers for the Graduate Student Association (GSA) have been elected.  The will be meeting with the Dean soon.
The five graduate students who requested travel money to make presentations were awarded travel funds in excess of $2,500.

The Strategic Planning Committee is drafting the final UNC Tomorrow document due to General Administration May 1, 2008.  The UNC Tomorrow document has important graduate education support  issues and needs embedded within it.

An update of IRB and IACUC activities was given as well as an update on the Export Control Communication Plan.  
Information about the discussion surrounding the distribution of indirect costs from grants was mentioned.

A proposal for additional in-state waiver funds for the 2009-10 academic year will be submitted to the Provost on April 14, 2008.

Program reviews with the Provost, the Office of Assessment and the Graduate Dean have been scheduled for the Music, Human Resources and Health Sciences graduate programs.

The process to submit dissertations and theses electronically is moving forward.  This option will be available to students starting in the 2008 fall term and will be required starting in the 2009 fall term.  Additional information will be communicated, as it becomes available.

Graduate enrollment targets for the 2008 fall term have been set.  Graduate applications are still up by about 100 applications for the summer and fall terms.

Graduate Student Recruitment Grant have been awarded.  Twenty-nine students were nominated and ten grants were awarded.  The criteria for Graduate Student Recruitment Grant selection were distributed.  It was suggested that the criteria for Graduate Student Recruitment Grants be an agenda item for the 2008-09 Graduate Council.

The Chancellor's Fellowship deadline is April 15, 2008.  For the 2008-09 academic year, four $6,000 awards will be granted. Starting with the 2009-10 academic year, six $4,000 awards will be granted.  This change was recommended by the Graduate Council Scholarship Committee and approved by the Graduate Council in January 2008.  Also approved was the allowance for Chancellor's Fellowship recipients to accept an assistantship.  The Study Grant application deadline is May 15, 2008
The on-line orientation course, UE 501 Graduate Experience, is being revised based upon survey results. Please send revision suggestions for this course to Scott or Brian.

Degree audits for all of the graduate programs will be complete by the end of April 2008.  

Update on AY training and assistance.   Microsoft no longer supports the "Public Folders" functionality. Within the next few weeks application materials will be moved to the H drive until AY is fully functional.  Three training sessions will be scheduled in the next few weeks to go over how to use AY to make admissions decisions.  If you need to know your AY password, e-mail Matt Barrett in the Graduate School.  The Graduate School has made the decision to use the on-line application and will make paper applications available only upon special request.

A performance evaluation survey to evaluate the Graduate School Dean has been distributed to the Graduate Council.  This survey was developed at the request of the Provost as a means to evaluate the performance of administrators which is required by SACS.  This evaluation system will be fully implemented in the next academic year; however, Scott would like feedback from the 2007-08 Graduate Council regarding his performance.  Please complete the survey to provide performance feedback to Scott.  The survey is confidential.

A newly revised on-line version AA-15, the Graduate Assistantship contract, has bee developed and is almost ready for release.  The old multi-copy version of the AA-15 will be accepted for the contracts due on June 1, 2008, but it will be discontinued after this date.

Due to the large number of degree candidates, a decision has been made to hold two May 10, 2008 commencement ceremonies, a graduate commencement ceremony and an undergraduate commencement ceremony.
The graduate commencement ceremony is scheduled for 10:00 a.m. on May 10, 2008.  The graduates will sit by college, and the academic deans will shake the hands of their graduating students.  The gradate commencement ceremony will have its own commencement bulletin, a graduating Masters of Music student will sing the national anthem and a graduate student brass quintet will play the music for the ceremony.  Doctoral students will sit with their advisers.  

Approval of the Minutes     Motion and second to approve the minutes of the March  14, 2008 meeting.  Motion passed.

Graduate Faculty Review
The following persons were approved by the Graduate Faculty Review Committee as members


of the graduate faculty and came as a seconded motion for approval:
1. Ms. Janice Holt







Ed Leadership







Affiliate



3yr



2. Dr. David Dorondo





History











Full





5yr


3. Dr. Scott Philyaw






History











Full





5yr

4. Dr. Andrew Denson




History











Full





3yr


5. Dr. Alexander Macauley


History











Full





3yr

6. Dr. Clinton Young





History











Temporary

2yr



7. Dr. Victoria Clement




History











Full





3yr
8. Dr.
Curtis Wood 






History











Temporary

2yr


9. Dr. Bruce Berger






Business











Affiliate



3yr

10. Dr. David Coffee






Business











Full





5yr

11. Dr. Frank Lockwood




Business











Full





3yr

12. Dr. Michael Smith





Business











Full





5yr

13. Dr.
Susan Swanger





Business











Full





5yr

14. Dr.
John Morse







Biology











Affiliate



3yr

15. Dr.
David Cozzo






Biology











Affiliate



3yr

Motion passed.
Nomination forms and all credentials for persons nominated are on file in the Graduate School.

Sandra Tonnsen, Chair of the Graduate Faculty Review Committee, distributed a proposal to change 






the Graduate Faculty Status nomination process.  The proposal allows for graduate faculty status to be 





determined at the time a tenure/tenure track faculty member is hired after undergoing the AA-21

credentials review.  The proposal also allows for department heads to recommend/renew graduate 


faculty twice per year (spring and fall terms) by sending a list of graduate faculty for review and 
approval by the Graduate Faculty Review Committee. Graduate faculty status will be on the employee 





record in the student information system so graduate faculty can be reported by the University.

Motion and second to approve the proposal to change the Graduate Faculty Status nomination process.  Motion passed.
Curriculum Review
The following curriculum items were approved by the Curriculum Committee and came as a seconded 


motion for approval:


New Courses:

EMC 650 EMS System Reimbursement and Finance (3)















ART 500 Research Methods (3) 
















ART 504 Greco Roman Art (3) 
















ART 506 Renaissance Art (3) 
















ART 509 Seventeenth and Eighteenth Century Art (3) 

















ART 512 Nineteenth Century Painting (3) 
















ART 514 American Art (3) 
















ART 516 Contemporary Art (3) 















ART 517 Modern Sculpture (3) 
















ART 518 Development of Modern Art: Painting, Sculpture and Architecture (3) 
















ART 519 History of Design (3) 
















ART 554 Problems in Photography (3,R9)
















ART 630 Teaching Methods Visual Arts (3)
















ART 676 Art Theory and Criticism (3)
















FIN 570 Portfolio Management (3) 
















SOCW 522 Methods of Substance Abuse Treatments (3)
















SOCW 524 Cultural Competence in Substance Abuse Practice (3)
















SOCW 525 Science of Addiction (3)















Program Change:
















Master of Fine Arts: 
















Change in degree requirements.
















Certificate in Substance Abuse Studies Program:
















Twelve credit hours to include: SOCW 520, SOCW 522, SOCW 524, and SOCW 525 
















plus 18 hours of workshops.


Motion passed.



BIOL 524 Pharmacology (3), a new course, is on hold for clarification from the Nursing program to see if a 



consultation form is required.  The Curriculum Committee asked the Graduate Council if the course could be 





approved so as not to hold up the curriculum approval process.  The motion put before the Graduate Council 



was to approve BIOL 524 Pharmacology (3) pending agreement with nursing regarding a consultation form.










Motion passed.










Update on the Nurse Administration program.  Agreement was reached regarding the 














consultation form with the College of Business for EMC 650 EMS System Reimbursement and 











Finance (3).  
Program and Policy 


  Brian reported that the Academic Dismissal Policy passed the Academic Policy and 



                                                          













  Review Committee on March 14, 2008 and will go before a vote of the Faculty Senate on















  April 17, 2008.

Transfer Credit






  A proposal to revise the transfer credit policy
 will be reviewed by the Academic Policy and 



                                                          













  Review Committee on April 11, 2008











University Fellowship,        The University Fellowship, Scholarship & Student Affairs Committee will meet to decide the 
Scholarship &                      Chancellor’s Fellowship awards which has an application deadline of 4/15/08 and the Study Grant
Student Affairs                    awards  which has an application deadline of 5/15/08.
The meeting was adjourned at 2:30 pm.

Submitted by – Elizabeth Frazier

Please note: All attachments are on file in the Graduate School with the Graduate Council meeting minutes.

